WELCOME!

WELCOME TO OUR GUESTS! We're happy you are worshiping with us today and pray you will experience the love of Christ through our church. Each week we invite everyone to sign the Friendship Pads as one way to get better acquainted. To learn more about our church, pick up a copy of our newsletter, in-Site(s), available at each worship site or visit our website-www.AnkenyFUMC.org.

ESPECIALLY FOR CHILDREN Children are always welcome in worship, and "Worship Bags" with children's activities are available for them to use. Quality childcare is provided on Sunday mornings for infants and toddlers, as well as Sunday School for children ages 3 and up. Just ask an usher for assistance in finding the nursery or Sunday School rooms. A "Wee Care" Room is located in the balcony of the Uptown Sanctuary, so little ones can play while parents watch and listen to worship.

SPECIAL NEEDS At our Uptown location, large print hymnals and bulletins and wireless hearing aids are available—ask an usher for assistance.

SOUL FOOD CAFÉ All are invited to our informal meal Wednesday evenings during the school year between 5:00-6:30pm in our Uptown Fellowship Hall. Cost: \$3 per person (\$10 per family). NO reservations needed! Check the church website to see what's on the menu this week under "Groups & Study".

FELLOWSHIP You are all invited to Fellowship Time! Uptown: Between the three Sunday services in Fellowship Hall. Faith Chapel: After both services in Fellowship Hall. Christian Life Center: Between both services. Spirit Alive: Before worship.

回該意 FOR THOSE WHO GIVE ELECTRONICALLY If you make your church contributions on-line, but still find it meaningful to put something in the offering plate, you will find a small basket of cards at each worship site which say, "I give electronically." Pick one up weekly and put it in the offering plate. To donate from your smart phone, use the mobile version of our online giving page at any

time. Simply scan the image you see here using your phone's QR code reader.

WE'RE GLAD YOU WORSHIPPED WITH US TODAY!

Join us next week as we worship these themes and enjoy All Music Weekend! Uptown Saturday & Sunday: "How's the Harvest" Rev. Martha Ward Christian Life Center: "Can I Talk to You with God?" Rev. John Wagner Faith Chapel: "Shaking Things Up" Rev. Bob Ward

CONGRATULATION 2013 CONFIRMANDS!



Today we celebrate with our new Confirmands and welcome them as new members. We rejoice in their commitment to follow Jesus Christ. We would not be celebrating this occasion without the many volunteers that offer their time, talents, and passion for youth.

We celebrate the membership of the Confirmation Class of 2013.

Brett Anderson	Brayton Jones	Brooke Rhoads
Kayla Beyer	Kevin Judas	Connor Ritland
Allyson Boesen	Madison Keech	Kara Roghair
Lucas Buren	Hannah Keller	Carson Schenck
Grace Cox	Tanner Kuehl	Elizabeth Smith
Riley Cullen	Jacob Madison	Ryan Suby
Rebecca Damman	Reed Marler	Chase Van Blair
Michael Davis	Madelyn McCullough	Michael Van Der Heyden
Abbigail Denner	David McGee	Quentin Vandenberg
Colin Devick	Jonathan McGill	Claire Weatherwax
Cole Eilander	Payton McNutt	Chloe Wenham
Emma Feldhans	Connor Miller	Jacob Wilson
Sydnee Greiman	Adam Morgan	Jordan Wilson
Blaine Hawkins	Riley Murphy	Katelyn Wood
Adam Horton	Scott Pardun	Andrew Wright
Cole Jacobsen	Jacob Ramsey	

2013 Confirmation Leadership

Confirmation Co-Coordinators: Charlette Larson, Gina Keech Teachers: Kathy Beyer, Sandy Decker, Sherry Denner, Greg Dickinson, Terry McAnally, Dave Perry

Parent Leaders: Steve Boesen, Travis Cox, Sarah Devick, Crystal Greiman, Jeff Keech, Darci McCullough, Ruth McGee, Ann McGill, Jeff McGill, Jan Morgan, Kari Smith, Andy Suby, Julie Suby, Lara Wright, Scott Wright

WORSHIP SERVICES

Uptown: 206 SW Walnut St ~ 964-4249

Saturdays 5:00pm ~ Blended Sundays 8:30am ~ Traditional 9:45am ~ Contemporary

11:00am ~ Spirited Traditional Christian Life Center: 710 NE 36th St ~ 289-9153

Saturdays 7:15pm ~ "The Road" Sundays 9:00am & 10:45am ~ Contemporary Faith Chapel: 7384 NW 16th St ~ 289-2171

Sundays 9:00am ~ Traditional 10:30am ~ Contemporary

SUNDAY SCHOOL

Uptown: 9:45 & 11:00am ~ 3yr old –7th grade **Christian Life Center:** 9:00am & 10:45am ~ 3yr old -7th grade

Faith Chapel:

10:30am ~ 3yr old-3rd grade

Nursery available at all Sunday services.

Ministers: All God's People Lead Co-Pastors: Martha & Bob Ward Associate Pastors, Faith Chapel: Thom Bryant, Dick Pfaltzgraff Associate Pastor, CLC: John Wagner Associate Pastor, Thrive UMC: Jeremy Poland Director of Worship Ministry: Jan Boehm Director of Children & Family Ministries: Pat Crownover Co-Directors of Youth Ministry: Shelly Kubik, Rick Webb **Director of Small Group Ministry:** Kate Pauly Director of Care & Connection Ministry: Jacque Coulson **Director of Sports Ministry:** Traci Schermerhorn Minister of Visitation: Charles Tefft, Duane Churchman Email staff at: firstname.lastname@AnkenyFUMC.org

Deadlines: Bulletin→Wednesdays Noon; Dec 1 Newsletter→Nov 15

FOR A COMPLETE LISTING OF AFUMC EVENTS & OPPORTUNITIES:

Pick up a weekly calendar at any worship location (ask an usher for assistance) or go to our website: www.AnkenyFUMC.org.

Al-Anon

Mondays, 7:00pm, Upt Rm 314

Wednesdays, 8:00pm, Upt Rm 314 Fridays, 6:00pm, Upt Rm 314 Saturdays, 6:30pm, Upt Rm 314 Wednesdays, 6:00pm, CLC Rms 103-104 Contact Gene & Marilyn Sewell (964-0041) with questions.



Ankeny First United Methodist Church is a Stephen Ministry Congregation.



Bright Beginnings Preschool

Any questions, please contact Missy Starr: 229-0667

REAL. LIFE. CHANGE. Saturdays at the Christian Life Center. 6:00pm pizza and salad supper; 7:15pm worship; RECOVERY 8:00pm Recovery Group breakout. While this ministry and worship focuses on those recovering from addictions,

friends and family members of those recovering, and those having trouble meeting life on life's terms, it is open to all. The Road's 24 hour contact number, 515-777-8333, is "always on" and we are here to help.

ADDITIONAL YOUTH INFORMATION

JC's Café (grades 6-12): Monday-Thursdays, 4:00-5:00pm throughout the school year. Closed for holidays and school breaks.

Ewe'th Group is a fellowship, service, study and worship group for 6th and 7th grade youth. Sundays from 5:00-6:00pm at the Christian Life Center .

The Gathering is specifically designed for the lives of teens in Ankeny for 8th-12th graders. Sundays at the CLC beginning with supper 6:00pm (\$3) then worship, fellowship and more from 6:30-8:15pm.

> 3 Locations ~ 9 Worship Services 1 Congregation United in Christ!

Uptown Campus ~ Faith Chapel ~ Christian Life Center

www.AnkenyFUMC.ora AnkenyFUMC@AnkenyFUMC.org



Ankeny First United Methodist Church



UPTOWN CAMPUS: 206 SW Walnut Street FAITH CHAPEL: 7384 NW 16th Street CHRISTIAN LIFE CENTER: 710 NE 36th Street

Our Mission:

To be an open and inviting community of faith through which God grows deeply committed Christians.

Our Vision:

INVITE people into Christ's Body. INSPIRE them to become more like Jesus. IMPROVE the lives of those in need.

NOVEMBER 10, 2013

Uptown Campus ~ Traditional Worship November 10, 2013 ~ 8:30am

PRELUDE

"Orientale"

[Granados]

Ionathan McGill

#580

WELCOME/WORSHIP FOCUS

*OPENING HYMN "Once to Every Man and Nation"

Once to every man and nation, comes the moment to decide, In the strife of truth with falsehood, for the good or evil side;

Some great cause, some great decision, offering each the bloom or blight,

And the choice goes by forever, twixt that darkness and that light.

By the light of burning martyrs, Christ, Thy bleeding feet we track, Toiling up new Calvries ever with the cross that turns not back;

New occasions teach new duties, time makes ancient good uncouth, They must upward still and onward, who would keep abreast of truth.

Though the cause of evil prosper, yet the truth alone is strong; Though her portion be the scaffold, and upon the throne be wrong; Yet that scaffold sways the future, and behind the dim unknown,

Standeth God within the shadow, keeping watch above His own.

SILENT PRAYERS OF CONFESSION

WORDS OF PARDON AND ASSURANCE

"Brave" [Nichole Nordeman] Holly Hudson ANTHEM

SILENT PRAYERS OF INTERCESSION / THE LORD'S PRAYER

PRAYER SONG "Change My Heart O God"

OFFERING OUR GIFTS TO GOD

MINISTRY HIGHLIGHTS

OFFERTORY

*DOXOLOGY

*PRAYER OF DEDICATION

SCRIPTURE

Matthew 10:34~38

SERMON "Shaking Things Up" Rev. Bob Ward

SERVICE OF CONFIRMATION

*HYMN OF DEDICATION

"Lead On, O King Eternal"

*BENEDICTION/POSTLUDE

*Please stand if you are able.

Note: Please silence all cell phones & refrain from flash photography during worship.

SERMON REFLECTION QUESTIONS During the coming week, we encourage you to consider these questions in your personal prayer time or small group discussions:

- 1. Has the desire for comfort ever stood in the way of your following Christ?
- 2. What do you think God might want to "shake up" in your spiritual life?
- 3. What are the bedrock beliefs you hold on to in the midst of change?

At Ankeny First United Methodist Church, we are intentional in keeping our Membership covenant to uphold the United Methodist Church by our prayers, presence, gifts, service & witness:

PRAYERS: The following are some of our joys and concerns:

Hospitals: Mercy: Sandy Nau Mercy Hospice: Dave Longnecker Methodist: Nicole Christoph

Discharged: Paula Hembry, Lorraine Holmes, Paul Underhill

Altar Rose (CLC): In celebration of the births of Ryder Dean & Beckette Ray Robinson, twin boys of Lindsey &

Sympathy to: ♦ Wilbur Davison on the death of his wife. Doris, on October 31. ♦ Ken Verrone on the death of his mother, Joyce Weber, on November 2.

Baptism: (Uptown 9:45) Andrew James Dunn, son of Rvan & Krista Dunn.

PRESENCE: The following are attendance figures from last week.

(The Road)90 (Sat)92 (8:30)275 (9:45)253 (11:00)218

(CLC-9:00)322 (CLC-10:45)130 (FC-9:00)57 (FC-10:30)77 Total = 1,510

SUNDAY SCHOOL (Uptown)125 (FC)12 (CLC)157 Total = 294

GIFTS: Last week's offering for Christ's work here and around the world:

General Budget \$44,215.69 Capital Campaign \$12,472.50 Missions \$1,431.59 Other \$460.20

SERVICE: Today's Worship Helpers are listed below.

Ushers: Head Ushers: Doug & Karen Altman; Rod & Marge Burnett, Bob & Connie Ruths

Greeters: Justin & Bethany Crouch & family, Lory & Mary Johnson

Sound: Del Piittmann Powerpoint: Brett Pike Pianist: Christine Stone Fellowship Servers: Preschool Board

Opportunities for Ministry & Growth

MISSION & OUTREACH

FILL THE SACK AND BRING IT BACK! Today at the conclusion of worship, you will be given a grocery sack containing a list of items needed by families who must use the DMARC Food Pantry to make ends meet. Perhaps you have been reading lately that the number of families needing such assistance is growing steadily. You can help by responding generously with gifts of food or cash (the Food Pantry can do wonders with our dollars!). Sack Sunday is November 17, so whether the sack you fill is large or small, please return it to any Ankeny FUMC location by next Sunday.

YOU STILL HAVE TIME TO SIGN UP FOR THE FAMILY CHRISTMAS PROJECT This program is an opportunity to purchase Christmas gifts for families who might not otherwise receive any. Register on-line for the number of individuals you wish to help through November 11. Paper sign-up copies are available at each Ankeny FUMC site. The assigned families will be distributed by e-mail by Nov. 25, and gifts can be returned to the Uptown Family Center December 13-15. Spending suggestions: a minimum of \$35/child and \$20/ adult. Questions? Contact Tammy Engebretsen, tammye4@gmail.com.

UMW THANK OFFERING NOVEMBER 24! At all services, a second set of offering plates will be passed to receive gifts for the UMW Thank Offering designated for food vouchers distributed through the Ankeny Service Center. Bidwell Riverside Center. and our Homeless Helps Meals at Trinity and the Central Iowa Homeless Shelter.

SALVATION ARMY BELL RINGING: A GREAT HOLIDAY FAMILY MISSION PRO-JECT! Our church has signed up to cover several December Fridays and Saturdays at the two Ankeny Hy-Vee Stores. You can register now to ring the bell for a two hour shift on December 6,7,13,14,20,21 at either the Hy-Vee North or the Hy-Vee at Prairie Trail. Just go online to: http://afumcring.bringit.bz/public/d8e106 to sign up. At least two people can sign up for each shift. Dress for the weather. Church names tags and bell provided. Questions? Contact Lisa Furney, lisasfurney@gmail.com.

STORAGE BINS OF BLESSING FOR OUR FRIENDS IN TRINITY'S ENGLISH LANGUAGE **LEARNERS PROGRAM** For the past two years, we have provided holiday gift to families of Trinity UMC's ELL students in the form of laundry baskets filled with useful household supplies. This year, we're giving them small storage bins instead of baskets. Approximately 85 storage bins with a supply list will be available for you to pick up on the weekend of November 24, with a list of needed supplies. The cost to fill a bin will be around \$70.00. Return them by December 10. You can also help with the December 17 ELL Christmas Party at Trinity. For more information, contact Jim Thornton, jimwthornton@msn.com, or Connie Weieneth, weieneth@msn.com.

DELIVER POINSETTIAS TO OUR "SAINTS AT HOME" During the Christmas season we remember those who are not able to attend worship due to poor health or mobility by delivering them a poinsettia. If you can deliver one or more poinsettias the afternoon of December 15, please sign the MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES tear-off portion of this bulletin. Questions? Contact Jacque Coulson, jacque.coulson@ankenvfumc.org or 964-4249.

CHILDREN & FAMILIES

FREE FAMILY ADVENT DEVOTIONALS AVAILABLE STARTING NOVEMBER 17! Pick up one of the following devotional booklets for your family at all 3 worship sites: "A Bright Star in Bethlehem" Stickers and Devotions for Children (great for younger children) —Daily devotions by David Mead follow the story of God's promise from the bright light of creation to the appearance of the Bethlehem star. "Waiting for Jesus in a Hurry-Up World" Daily Family Devotions for Advent (great for older children)—These daily activities and prayers offer families a practical way to step back from the rush and remember the One for whom we are waiting.

MARK YOUR CALENDARS NOW FOR THESE FAMILY EVENTS DURING THE **SEASON OF ADVENT!**

- Children's Christmas Programs—A Christmas Present:
- December 8 (CLC & Uptown) 2:00pm & December 15 (Faith Chapel) 10:30am
- Advent Festival—Bethlehem Bound! Sunday, December 8 from 3:00-5:00pm in the Uptown Family Center. For this event, we need: sugar cookies, frosting, and actors to portray characters in the town of Bethlehem. If you can fill any of these needs, please call Pat Crownover, 964-4249.
- Advent Family Pizza Party in the Uptown Fellowship Hall from 4:00-6:00pm also December 8

Watch for more details on these events!

NEWS TO KNOW

www.AnkenyFUMC.org

Due to today's Confirmation Brunch in the Uptown Fellowship Hall, Uptown Fellowship time will be in the Family Center at the South end of the building.

STILL WAITING TO SAY "I GIVE"? We hope you will want to add your "i" to the collective mission of our church by making a financial commitment for 2014. As we wrap up our Fall Giving Campaign, you can help our vital ministries continue by turning in your Estimate of Giving Card or making your pledge on-line. Thanks!

WE ARE EXPLORING THE CREATION OF A VIDEO PRODUCTION MINISTRY TEAM which would create quality video media to be used in a variety of church settings, including worship. We have volunteer professional leadership for such a team and need people interested in developing story boards, shooting scenes, and video editing. Copywriters, grips, computer whizzes, and all creative types are welcome! Please let the church office know of your interest, 964-4249.

ADVENT CANDLE LIGHTING AT EACH ANKENY FUMC WORSHIP SITE You and your family are invited to sign up now to lead the Advent Candle Lighting moments at one of our worship services. A short reading and instructions are provided in advance. Look for the sign-up sheet or poster at your worship location.

ALL-CHURCH CONFERENCE NOVEMBER 21, 7:00PM, UPTOWN FELLOWSHIP HALL While Church Council members are expected to attend, all church members at welcome at the Annual All-Church Conference. We'll celebrate the accomplishments of the last twelve months (like the Road of Recovery ministry) and look ahead to 2014. Our superintendent, Dave Weesner, will preside.

BLOOD DRIVE Tuesday, November 26, 2:00-6:00pm, Uptown Fellowship Hall. Sign up online at http://www.bloodcenterofiowa.org/donate/or call Brett Cassabaum, 963-9564.

NEW HORIZON'S ANNUAL WAFFLE BREAKFAST FUNDRAISER Saturday, December 7. 7:30-11:00am in the Uptown Fellowship Hall. Tickets: \$7 in advance (965-1602 or get them at the church office); \$8 at the door; kids under 5 are free. Menu: Belgian Waffles, sausage, and beverages.

FAITH CHAPEL UMW CHRISTMAS PROGRAM Sunday, December 8, 7:00pm . Everyone is invited to attend this special event! The Walnut Street Players will provide an evening of Christmas music, and refreshments will be served following the program. Please bring mittens, scarves, hats and socks to decorate our Christmas Giving Tree.

OPPORTUNITIES FOR ADULT STUDY & CONNECTION

THE SINGLES MINISTRY TEAM encourages all AFUMC's singles over 25 to join us for fellowship and fun on the third Saturday of every month. We will meet from 7:00-10:00pm in the Uptown Fellowship Hall (north entrances) on November 16 for an evening of fun and games. Bring your favorite snack to share and be prepared for some special mixing! Please contact the office at 964-4249 with questions. All are welcome!

FACING THE HOLIDAYS AFTER LOSS When grieving the death of a family member or friend, holidays can be hard. A GriefShare Surviving the Holidays seminar will be held Sunday, November 24 in the Uptown Chapel, 4:00-6:00pm. To register or to find out more call Jacque Coulson, 964-4249 or email Jacque.Coulson@AnkenyFUMC.org.

YOUTH NEWS

COLLEGE STUDENT CARE PACKAGES! Parents of college students are invited to gather on Tuesday, November 19 in JC's Café at 6:30pm. Bring 10 items (20 if you have 2 kids, etc.) to share with each other's kids, as we pack care package for them. Parents in attendance will then mail these care packages to their own children. If you have any guestions, please contact Kathy Morgan at kathydmorgan@gmail.com.

, р		
	 (Place in offering plate or return to Church Office)	
	MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES - NOVEMBER 10, 2013	
	I can delivery poinsettias to our members who can't get to worship.	
Name		
Dhono	Email	
Name	 I can delivery poinsettias to our members who can't get to worship.	

Uptown Campus ~ Contemporary Worship November 10, 2013 ~ 9:45am

GATHERING SONG
WELCOME/WORSHIP FOCUS
*CONGREGATIONAL GREETING
*PRAISE SONGS

SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM

PRAYER TIME/PRAYER SONG

SCRIPTURE

Matthew 10:34~38

SERMON

"Shaking Things Up" Rev. Bob Ward

OFFERING OUR GIFTS TO GOD MINISTRY HIGHLIGHTS: OFFERTORY

"Brave" [Nichole Nordeman] Holly Hudson

RECEPTION OF NEW MEMBERS

*BENEDICTION SONG

*Please stand if you are able.

Note: Please silence all cell phones & refrain from flash photography during worship.

SERMON REFLECTION QUESTIONS During the coming week, we encourage you to consider these questions in your personal prayer time or small group discussions:

- 1. Has the desire for comfort ever stood in the way of your following Christ?
- 2. What do you think God might want to "shake up" in your spiritual life?
- 3. What are the bedrock beliefs you hold on to in the midst of change?

At Ankeny First United Methodist Church, we are intentional in keeping our Membership covenant to uphold the United Methodist Church by our prayers, presence, gifts, service & witness:

PRAYERS: The following are some of our joys and concerns:

Hospitals: Mercy: Sandy Nau Mercy Hospice: Dave Longnecker Methodist: Nicole Christoph

Discharged: Paula Hembry, Lorraine Holmes, Paul Underhill

Altar Rose (CLC): In celebration of the births of Ryder Dean & Beckette Ray Robinson, twin boys of Lindsey & Kyer Robinson.

Sympathy to: ♦ Wilbur Davison on the death of his wife, Doris, on October 31. ♦ Ken Verrone on the death of his mother, Joyce Weber, on November 2.

Baptism: (Uptown 9:45) Andrew James Dunn, son of Ryan & Krista Dunn.

PRESENCE: The following are attendance figures from last week.

/ORSHIP (The Road)90 (Sat)92 (8:30)275 (9:45)253 (11:00)218

(CLC-9:00)322 (CLC-10:45)130 (FC-9:00)57 (FC-10:30)77 Total = 1.510

SUNDAY SCHOOL (Uptown)125 (FC)12 (CLC)157 Total = 294

GIFTS: Last week's offering for Christ's work here and around the world:

General Budget \$44,215.69 Capital Campaign \$12,472.50 Missions \$1,431.59 Other \$460.20

SERVICE: Todav's Worship Helpers are listed below.

Ushers: Head Ushers: Jon Vandervort, Rod Sharar Greeters: Gary & Nancy Langwith, Tony & Jana Rhoads

Worship Team: Reflections Fellowship Servers: Preschool Board

Sound: Randy Rees Powerpoint: Angi Moss

Opportunities for Ministry & Growth

www.AnkenyFUMC.org

MISSION & OUTREACH

FILL THE SACK AND BRING IT BACK! Today at the conclusion of worship, you will be given a grocery sack containing a list of items needed by families who must use the DMARC Food Pantry to make ends meet. Perhaps you have been reading lately that the number of families needing such assistance is growing steadily. You can help by responding generously with gifts of food or cash (the Food Pantry can do wonders with our dollars!). **Sack Sunday** is November 17, so whether the sack you fill is large or small, please return it to any Ankeny FUMC location by next Sunday.

YOU STILL HAVE TIME TO SIGN UP FOR THE FAMILY CHRISTMAS PROJECT This program is an opportunity to purchase Christmas gifts for families who might not otherwise receive any. Register on-line for the number of individuals you wish to help through **November 11.** Paper sign-up copies are available at each Ankeny FUMC site. The assigned families will be distributed by e-mail by **Nov. 25**, and gifts can be returned to the Uptown Family Center **December 13-15.** Spending suggestions: a minimum of \$35/child and \$20/adult. Questions? Contact Tammy Engebretsen, tammye4@gmail.com.

UMW THANK OFFERING NOVEMBER 24! At all services, a second set of offering plates will be passed to receive gifts for the UMW Thank Offering designated for food vouchers distributed through the Ankeny Service Center, Bidwell Riverside Center, and our Homeless Helps Meals at Trinity and the Central Iowa Homeless Shelter.

SALVATION ARMY BELL RINGING: A GREAT HOLIDAY FAMILY MISSION PROJECT! Our church has signed up to cover several December Fridays and Saturdays at the two Ankeny Hy-Vee Stores. You can register now to ring the bell for a two hour shift on **December 6,7,13,14,20,21** at either the Hy-Vee North or the Hy-Vee at Prairie Trail. Just go online to: http://afumcring.bringit.bz/public/d8e106 to sign up. At least two people can sign up for each shift. Dress for the weather. Church names tags and bell provided. Questions? Contact Lisa Furney, lisasfurney@gmail.com.

STORAGE BINS OF BLESSING FOR OUR FRIENDS IN TRINITY'S ENGLISH LANGUAGE LEARNERS PROGRAM For the past two years, we have provided holiday gift to families of Trinity UMC's ELL students in the form of laundry baskets filled with useful household supplies. This year, we're giving them small storage bins instead of baskets. Approximately 85 storage bins with a supply list will be available for you to pick up on the weekend of November 24, with a list of needed supplies. The cost to fill a bin will be around \$70.00. Return them by December 10. You can also help with the December 17 ELL Christmas Party at Trinity. For more information, contact Jim Thornton, jimwthornton@msn.com, or Connie Weieneth, weieneth@msn.com.

DELIVER POINSETTIAS TO OUR "SAINTS AT HOME" During the Christmas season we remember those who are not able to attend worship due to poor health or mobility by delivering them a poinsettia. If you can deliver one or more poinsettias the afternoon of **December 15**, please sign the **MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES** tear-off portion of this bulletin. Questions? Contact Jacque Coulson. iacque.coulson@ankenvfumc.org or 964-4249.

CHILDREN & FAMILIES

FREE FAMILY ADVENT DEVOTIONALS AVAILABLE STARTING NOVEMBER 17! Pick up one of the following devotional booklets for your family at all 3 worship sites: "A Bright Star in Bethlehem" Stickers and Devotions for Children (great for younger children) —Daily devotions by David Mead follow the story of God's promise from the bright light of creation to the appearance of the Bethlehem star. "Waiting for Jesus in a Hurry-Up World" Daily Family Devotions for Advent (great for older children)—These daily activities and prayers offer families a practical way to step back from the rush and remember the One for whom we are waiting.

MARK YOUR CALENDARS NOW FOR THESE FAMILY EVENTS DURING THE SEASON OF ADVENT!

- Children's Christmas Programs—A Christmas Present:
 - December 8 (CLC & Uptown) 2:00pm & December 15 (Faith Chapel) 10:30am
- Advent Festival—Bethlehem Bound! Sunday, December 8 from 3:00-5:00pm in the Uptown Family Center. For this event, we need: sugar cookies, frosting, and actors to portray characters in the town of Bethlehem. If you can fill any of these needs, please call Pat Crownover, 964-4249.
- Advent Family Pizza Party in the Uptown Fellowship Hall from 4:00-6:00pm also December 8

Watch for more details on these events!

Due to today's Confirmation Brunch in the Uptown Fellowship Hall, Uptown Fellowship time will be in the Family Center at the South end of the building.

NEWS TO KNOW

STILL WAITING TO SAY "I GIVE"? We hope you will want to add your "i" to the collective mission of our church by making a financial commitment for 2014. As we wrap up our Fall Giving Campaign, you can help our vital ministries continue by turning in your Estimate of Giving Card or making your pledge on-line. Thanks!

WE ARE EXPLORING THE CREATION OF A VIDEO PRODUCTION MINISTRY TEAM which would create quality video media to be used in a variety of church settings, including worship. We have volunteer professional leadership for such a team and need people interested in developing story boards, shooting scenes, and video editing. Copywriters, grips, computer whizzes, and all creative types are welcome! Please let the church office know of your interest, 964-4249.

ADVENT CANDLE LIGHTING AT EACH ANKENY FUMC WORSHIP SITE You and your family are invited to sign up now to lead the Advent Candle Lighting moments at one of our worship services. A short reading and instructions are provided in advance. Look for the sign-up sheet or poster at your worship location.

ALL-CHURCH CONFERENCE NOVEMBER 21. 7:00PM. UPTOWN FELLOWSHIP HALL While Church Council members are expected to attend, all church members at welcome at the Annual All-Church Conference. We'll celebrate the accomplishments of the last twelve months (like the Road of Recovery ministry) and look ahead to 2014. Our superintendent, Dave Weesner, will preside.

BLOOD DRIVE Tuesday, **November 26**, 2:00-6:00pm, Uptown Fellowship Hall. Sign up online at http://www.bloodcenterofiowa.org/donate/ or call Brett Cassabaum, 963-9564.

NEW HORIZON'S ANNUAL WAFFLE BREAKFAST FUNDRAISER Saturday, **December 7**, 7:30-11:00am in the Uptown Fellowship Hall. Tickets: \$7 in advance (965-1602 or get them at the church office); \$8 at the door; kids under 5 are free. Menu: Belgian Waffles, sausage, and beverages.

FAITH CHAPEL UMW CHRISTMAS PROGRAM Sunday, **December 8**, 7:00pm. Everyone is invited to attend this special event! The Walnut Street Players will provide an evening of Christmas music, and refreshments will be served following the program. Please bring mittens, scarves, hats and socks to decorate our Christmas Giving Tree.

OPPORTUNITIES FOR ADULT STUDY & CONNECTION

THE SINGLES MINISTRY TEAM encourages all AFUMC's singles over 25 to join us for fellowship and fun on the third Saturday of every month. We will meet from 7:00-10:00pm in the Uptown Fellowship Hall (north entrances) on **November 16** for an evening of fun and games. Bring your favorite snack to share and be prepared for some special mixing! Please contact the office at 964-4249 with guestions. All are welcome!

FACING THE HOLIDAYS AFTER LOSS When grieving the death of a family member or friend, holidays can be hard. A GriefShare *Surviving the Holidays* seminar will be held Sunday, **November 24** in the Uptown Chapel, 4:00-6:00pm.To register or to find out more call Jacque Coulson, 964-4249 or email <u>Jacque.Coulson@AnkenyFUMC.org</u>.

YOUTH NEWS

COLLEGE STUDENT CARE PACKAGES! Parents of college students are invited to gather on Tuesday, **November 19** in JC's Café at 6:30pm. Bring 10 items (20 if you have 2 kids, etc.) to share with each other's kids, as we pack care package for them. Parents in attendance will then mail these care packages to their own children. If you have any questions, please contact Kathy Morgan at kathydmorgan@gmail.com.

tiono, pi	ouco .	
		(Place in offering plate or return to Church Office)
		MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES - NOVEMBER 10, 2013
		I can delivery poinsettias to our members who can't get to worship.
Name _		
Phone		Email
FIIOHE		

Christian Life Center ~ Contemporary Worship November 10, 2013 ~ 9:00am & 10:45am

GATHERING SONG / WELCOME

*PRAISE/PRAYER

RECEPTION OF NEW MEMBERS (9:00)

CHILDREN'S TIME

SCRIPTURE

John 15:9~13

SERMON

"No One Has Greater Love Than to Give..." Rev. John Wagner

OFFERING TIME

*CLOSING SONG

*Please stand if you are able.

Note: Please silence all cell phones & refrain from flash photography during worship.

Today we are celebrating "Organ and Tissue Donor Sunday". The United Methodist Church recognizes the life-giving ministry provided by organ donation. Today is our opportunity to recognize and give thanks for the life-giving sacrifice which is made by those who choose to donate their organs or tissue. If you or someone you love has donated or benefited from organ and tissue donation, today we especially honor this gift of life.

SERMON REFLECTION QUESTIONS During the coming week, you are encouraged to consider these questions in your personal prayer time or small group discussions:

- How can we speak of and appreciate the sacred nature of life?
- What does the Bible say about the type of love we are called to have for each other?
- Whether or not we decide to "donate" life, how can we donate our time/compassion to each other in order to have a more complete understanding of grace?

At Ankeny First United Methodist Church, we are intentional in keeping our Membership covenant to uphold the United Methodist Church by our prayers, presence, gifts, service & witness:

PRAYERS: The following are some of our joys and concerns:

Hospitals: Mercy: Sandy Nau Mercy Hospice: Dave Longnecker Methodist: Nicole Christoph

Discharged: Paula Hembry, Lorraine Holmes, Paul Underhill

Altar Rose (CLC): In celebration of the births of Ryder Dean & Beckette Ray Robinson, twin boys of Lindsey &

Sympathy to: ♦ Wilbur Davison on the death of his wife, Doris, on October 31. ♦ Ken Verrone on the death of his mother, Joyce Weber, on November 2.

Baptism: (Uptown 9:45) Andrew James Dunn, son of Ryan & Krista Dunn.

PRESENCE: The following are attendance figures from last week.

(The Road)90 (Sat)92 (8:30)275 (9:45)253 (11:00)218

(CLC-9:00)322 (CLC-10:45)130 (FC-9:00)57 (FC-10:30)77 Total = 1,510

SUNDAY SCHOOL (Uptown)125 (FC)12 (CLC)157 Total = 294

GIFTS: Last week's offering for Christ's work here and around the world:

General Budget \$44,215.69 Capital Campaign \$12,472.50 Missions \$1,431.59 Other \$460.20

SERMON NOTES:

Opportunities for Ministry & Growth

NEWS TO KNOW

www.AnkenyFUMC.org

Due to today's Confirmation Brunch in the Uptown Fellowship Hall, Uptown Fellowship time will be in the Family Center at the South end of the building.

STILL WAITING TO SAY "I GIVE"? We hope you will want to add your "i" to the collective mission of our church by making a financial commitment for 2014. As we wrap up our Fall Giving Campaign, you can help our vital ministries continue by turning in your Estimate of Giving Card or making your pledge on-line. Thanks!

WE ARE EXPLORING THE CREATION OF A VIDEO PRODUCTION MINISTRY TEAM which would create quality video media to be used in a variety of church settings, including worship. We have volunteer professional leadership for such a team and need people interested in developing story boards, shooting scenes, and video editing. Copywriters, grips, computer whizzes, and all creative types are welcome! Please let the church office know of your interest, 964-4249.

ADVENT CANDLE LIGHTING AT EACH ANKENY FUMC WORSHIP SITE You and your family are invited to sign up now to lead the Advent Candle Lighting moments at one of our worship services. A short reading and instructions are provided in advance. Look for the sign-up sheet or poster at your worship location.

ALL-CHURCH CONFERENCE NOVEMBER 21, 7:00PM, UPTOWN FELLOWSHIP HALL While Church Council members are expected to attend, all church members at welcome at the Annual All-Church Conference. We'll celebrate the accomplishments of the last twelve months (like the Road of Recovery ministry) and look ahead to 2014. Our superintendent, Dave Weesner, will preside.

BLOOD DRIVE Tuesday, November 26, 2:00-6:00pm, Uptown Fellowship Hall. Sign up online at http://www.bloodcenterofiowa.org/donate/ or call Brett Cassabaum, 963-9564.

NEW HORIZON'S ANNUAL WAFFLE BREAKFAST FUNDRAISER Saturday, December 7. 7:30-11:00am in the Uptown Fellowship Hall. Tickets: \$7 in advance (965-1602 or get them at the church office); \$8 at the door; kids under 5 are free. Menu: Belgian Waffles, sausage, and beverages.

FAITH CHAPEL UMW CHRISTMAS PROGRAM Sunday, December 8, 7:00pm . Everyone is invited to attend this special event! The Walnut Street Players will provide an evening of Christmas music, and refreshments will be served following the program. Please bring mittens, scarves, hats and socks to decorate our Christmas Giving Tree.

OPPORTUNITIES FOR ADULT STUDY & CONNECTION

THE SINGLES MINISTRY TEAM encourages all AFUMC's singles over 25 to join us for fellowship and fun on the third Saturday of every month. We will meet from 7:00-10:00pm in the Uptown Fellowship Hall (north entrances) on November 16 for an evening of fun and games. Bring your favorite snack to share and be prepared for some special mixing! Please contact the office at 964-4249 with questions. All are welcome!

FACING THE HOLIDAYS AFTER LOSS When grieving the death of a family member or friend, holidays can be hard. A GriefShare Surviving the Holidays seminar will be held Sunday, November 24 in the Uptown Chapel, 4:00-6:00pm. To register or to find out more call Jacque Coulson, 964-4249 or email Jacque.Coulson@AnkenyFUMC.org.

YOUTH NEWS

COLLEGE STUDENT CARE PACKAGES! Parents of college students are invited to gather on Tuesday, November 19 in JC's Café at 6:30pm. Bring 10 items (20 if you have 2 kids, etc.) to share with each other's kids, as we pack care package for them. Parents in attendance will then mail these care packages to their own children. If you have any guestions, please contact Kathy Morgan at kathydmorgan@gmail.com.

оо, р.	
	 (Place in offering plate or return to Church Office)
	MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES - NOVEMBER 10, 2013
	I can delivery poinsettias to our members who can't get to worship.
lame _	

Email

families will be distributed by e-mail by Nov. 25, and gifts can be returned to the Uptown Family Center December 13-15. Spending suggestions: a minimum of \$35/child and \$20/ adult. Questions? Contact Tammy Engebretsen, tammye4@gmail.com.

Phone

UMW THANK OFFERING NOVEMBER 24! At all services, a second set of offering plates will be passed to receive gifts for the UMW Thank Offering designated for food vouchers distributed through the Ankeny Service Center. Bidwell Riverside Center. and our Homeless Helps Meals at Trinity and the Central Iowa Homeless Shelter.

MISSION & OUTREACH

FILL THE SACK AND BRING IT BACK! Today at the conclusion of worship, you will be

given a grocery sack containing a list of items needed by families who must use the DMARC Food Pantry to make ends meet. Perhaps you have been reading lately that the

number of families needing such assistance is growing steadily. You can help by re-

sponding generously with gifts of food or cash (the Food Pantry can do wonders with our

dollars!). Sack Sunday is November 17, so whether the sack you fill is large or small,

YOU STILL HAVE TIME TO SIGN UP FOR THE FAMILY CHRISTMAS PROJECT This pro-

gram is an opportunity to purchase Christmas gifts for families who might not otherwise

receive any. Register on-line for the number of individuals you wish to help through No-

vember 11. Paper sign-up copies are available at each Ankeny FUMC site. The assigned

please return it to any Ankeny FUMC location by next Sunday.

SALVATION ARMY BELL RINGING: A GREAT HOLIDAY FAMILY MISSION PRO-JECT! Our church has signed up to cover several December Fridays and Saturdays at the two Ankeny Hy-Vee Stores. You can register now to ring the bell for a two hour shift on December 6,7,13,14,20,21 at either the Hy-Vee North or the Hy-Vee at Prairie Trail. Just go online to: http://afumcring.bringit.bz/public/d8e106 to sign up. At least two people can sign up for each shift. Dress for the weather. Church names tags and bell provided. Questions? Contact Lisa Furney, <u>lisasfurney@gmail.com</u>.

STORAGE BINS OF BLESSING FOR OUR FRIENDS IN TRINITY'S ENGLISH LANGUAGE **LEARNERS PROGRAM** For the past two years, we have provided holiday gift to families of Trinity UMC's ELL students in the form of laundry baskets filled with useful household supplies. This year, we're giving them small storage bins instead of baskets. Approximately 85 storage bins with a supply list will be available for you to pick up on the weekend of November 24, with a list of needed supplies. The cost to fill a bin will be around \$70.00. Return them by December 10. You can also help with the December 17 ELL Christmas Party at Trinity. For more information, contact Jim Thornton, jimwthornton@msn.com, or Connie Weieneth, weieneth@msn.com.

DELIVER POINSETTIAS TO OUR "SAINTS AT HOME" During the Christmas season we remember those who are not able to attend worship due to poor health or mobility by delivering them a poinsettia. If you can deliver one or more poinsettias the afternoon of December 15, please sign the MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES tear-off portion of this bulletin. Questions? Contact Jacque Coulson, jacque.coulson@ankenvfumc.org or 964-4249.

CHILDREN & FAMILIES

FREE FAMILY ADVENT DEVOTIONALS AVAILABLE STARTING NOVEMBER 17! Pick up one of the following devotional booklets for your family at all 3 worship sites: "A Bright Star in Bethlehem" Stickers and Devotions for Children (great for younger children) —Daily devotions by David Mead follow the story of God's promise from the bright light of creation to the appearance of the Bethlehem star. "Waiting for Jesus in a Hurry-Up World" Daily Family Devotions for Advent (great for older children)—These daily activities and prayers offer families a practical way to step back from the rush and remember the One for whom we are waiting.

MARK YOUR CALENDARS NOW FOR THESE FAMILY EVENTS DURING THE **SEASON OF ADVENT!**

- Children's Christmas Programs—A Christmas Present: December 8 (CLC & Uptown) 2:00pm & December 15 (Faith Chapel) 10:30am
- Advent Festival—Bethlehem Bound! Sunday, December 8 from 3:00-5:00pm in the Uptown Family Center. For this event, we need: sugar cookies, frosting, and actors to portray characters in the town of Bethlehem. If you can fill any of these needs, please call Pat Crownover, 964-4249.
- Advent Family Pizza Party in the Uptown Fellowship Hall from 4:00-6:00pm also December 8

Watch for more details on these events!

Uptown Campus ~ Spirited Traditional Worship November 10, 2013 ~ 11:00am

PRELUDE

"Today Is the Day"

WELCOME / WORSHIP FOCUS

*OPENING HYMN "Once to Every Man and Nation"

Once to every man and nation, comes the moment to decide,

In the strife of truth with falsehood, for the good or evil side;

Some great cause, some great decision, offering each the bloom or blight,

And the choice goes by forever, twixt that darkness and that light.

By the light of burning martyrs, Christ, Thy bleeding feet we track,

Toiling up new Calvries ever with the cross that turns not back;

New occasions teach new duties, time makes ancient good uncouth,

They must upward still and onward, who would keep abreast of truth.

Though the cause of evil prosper, yet the truth alone is strong;

Though her portion be the scaffold, and upon the throne be wrong;

Yet that scaffold sways the future, and behind the dim unknown, Standeth God within the shadow, keeping watch above His own.

SILENT PRAYERS OF CONFESSION

*WORDS OF PARDON AND ASSURANCE

ANTHEM "Brave" [Nichole Nordeman] Holly Hudson

TIME WITH THE CHILDREN

SILENT PRAYERS OF INTERCESSION / THE LORD'S PRAYER

PRAYER SONG "Change My Heart O God"

OFFERING OUR GIFTS TO GOD

MINISTRY HIGHLIGHTS

OFFERTORY "You Are My Vision" [Rend Collective Experiment] Psalm 2

*DOXOLOGY

SCRIPTURE Matthew 10:34~38

SERMON "Shaking Things Up" Rev. Bob Ward

SERVICE OF CONFIRMATION

*HYMN OF DEDICATION "Lead On, O King Eternal" #580

*BENEDICTION/POSTLUDE

*Please stand if you are able.

Note: Please silence all cell phones & refrain from flash photography during worship.

SERMON REFLECTION QUESTIONS During the coming week, you are encouraged to consider these questions in your personal prayer time or small group discussions:

- 1. Has the desire for comfort ever stood in the way of your following Christ?
- 2. What do you think God might want to "shake up" in your spiritual life?
- 3. What are the bedrock beliefs you hold on to in the midst of change?

At Ankeny First United Methodist Church, we are intentional in keeping our Membership covenant to uphold the United Methodist Church by our prayers, presence, gifts, service & witness:

PRAYERS: The following are some of our joys and concerns:

Hospitals: Mercy: Sandy Nau Mercy Hospice: Dave Longnecker Methodist: Nicole Christoph

Discharged: Paula Hembry, Lorraine Holmes, Paul Underhill

Altar Rose (CLC): In celebration of the births of Ryder Dean & Beckette Ray Robinson, twin boys of Lindsey &

Sympathy to: ♦ Wilbur Davison on the death of his wife, Doris, on October 31. ♦ Ken Verrone on the death of his mother, Joyce Weber, on November 2.

Baptism: (Uptown 9:45) Andrew James Dunn, son of Ryan & Krista Dunn.

PRESENCE: The following are attendance figures from last week.

SHIP (The Road)90 (Sat)92 (8:30)275 (9:45)253 (11:00)218

(CLC-9:00)322 (CLC-10:45)130 (FC-9:00)57 (FC-10:30)77 Total = 1,510

SUNDAY SCHOOL (Uptown)125 (FC)12 (CLC)157 Total = 294

GIFTS: Last week's offering for Christ's work here and around the world:

General Budget \$44,215.69 Capital Campaign \$12,472.50 Missions \$1,431.59 Other \$460.20

SERVICE: Today's Worship Helpers are listed below.

Ushers: Head Usher: James Machamer; Pat Black, Mike Long, Kerry Jo Ostring, Bob & Kathy Steinbach

Greeters: Ruby Diaz, Brenda Jorgensen, Pat Glover **Fellowship Servers:** Preschool Board **Organist:** Jan Boehm **Sound:** Brian Crouch **Powerpoint:** Jack Lewton **Worship Team:** Psalm 2

Opportunities for Ministry & Growth

www.AnkenyFUMC.org

MISSION & OUTREACH

FILL THE SACK AND BRING IT BACK! Today at the conclusion of worship, you will be given a grocery sack containing a list of items needed by families who must use the DMARC Food Pantry to make ends meet. Perhaps you have been reading lately that the number of families needing such assistance is growing steadily. You can help by responding generously with gifts of food or cash (the Food Pantry can do wonders with our dollars!). **Sack Sunday** is November 17, so whether the sack you fill is large or small, please return it to any Ankeny FUMC location by next Sunday.

YOU STILL HAVE TIME TO SIGN UP FOR THE FAMILY CHRISTMAS PROJECT This program is an opportunity to purchase Christmas gifts for families who might not otherwise receive any. Register on-line for the number of individuals you wish to help through **November 11.** Paper sign-up copies are available at each Ankeny FUMC site. The assigned families will be distributed by e-mail by **Nov. 25**, and gifts can be returned to the Uptown Family Center **December 13-15.** Spending suggestions: a minimum of \$35/child and \$20/adult. Questions? Contact Tammy Engebretsen, tammye4@gmail.com.

UMW THANK OFFERING NOVEMBER 24! At all services, a second set of offering plates will be passed to receive gifts for the UMW Thank Offering designated for food vouchers distributed through the Ankeny Service Center, Bidwell Riverside Center, and our Homeless Helps Meals at Trinity and the Central Iowa Homeless Shelter.

SALVATION ARMY BELL RINGING: A GREAT HOLIDAY FAMILY MISSION PROJECT! Our church has signed up to cover several December Fridays and Saturdays at the two Ankeny Hy-Vee Stores. You can register now to ring the bell for a two hour shift on **December 6,7,13,14,20,21** at either the Hy-Vee North or the Hy-Vee at Prairie Trail. Just go online to: http://afumcring.bringit.bz/public/d8e106 to sign up. At least two people can sign up for each shift. Dress for the weather. Church names tags and bell provided. Questions? Contact Lisa Furney, lisasfurney@gmail.com.

STORAGE BINS OF BLESSING FOR OUR FRIENDS IN TRINITY'S ENGLISH LANGUAGE LEARNERS PROGRAM For the past two years, we have provided holiday gift to families of Trinity UMC's ELL students in the form of laundry baskets filled with useful household supplies. This year, we're giving them small storage bins instead of baskets. Approximately 85 storage bins with a supply list will be available for you to pick up on the weekend of November 24, with a list of needed supplies. The cost to fill a bin will be around \$70.00. Return them by December 10. You can also help with the December 17 ELL Christmas Party at Trinity. For more information, contact Jim Thornton, jimwthornton@msn.com, or Connie Weieneth, weieneth@msn.com.

DELIVER POINSETTIAS TO OUR "SAINTS AT HOME" During the Christmas season we remember those who are not able to attend worship due to poor health or mobility by delivering them a poinsettia. If you can deliver one or more poinsettias the afternoon of **December 15**, please sign the **MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES** tear-off portion of this bulletin. Questions? Contact Jacque Coulson, jacque.coulson@ankenvfumc.org or 964-4249.

CHILDREN & FAMILIES

FREE FAMILY ADVENT DEVOTIONALS AVAILABLE STARTING NOVEMBER 17! Pick up one of the following devotional booklets for your family at all 3 worship sites: "A Bright Star in Bethlehem" Stickers and Devotions for Children (great for younger children) —Daily devotions by David Mead follow the story of God's promise from the bright light of creation to the appearance of the Bethlehem star. "Waiting for Jesus in a Hurry-Up World" Daily Family Devotions for Advent (great for older children)—These daily activities and prayers offer families a practical way to step back from the rush and remember the One for whom we are waiting.

MARK YOUR CALENDARS NOW FOR THESE FAMILY EVENTS DURING THE SEASON OF ADVENT!

- Children's Christmas Programs—A Christmas Present:
 - December 8 (CLC & Uptown) 2:00pm & December 15 (Faith Chapel) 10:30am
- Advent Festival—Bethlehem Bound! Sunday, December 8 from 3:00-5:00pm in the Uptown Family Center. For this event, we need: sugar cookies, frosting, and actors to portray characters in the town of Bethlehem. If you can fill any of these needs, please call Pat Crownover, 964-4249.
- Advent Family Pizza Party in the Uptown Fellowship Hall from 4:00-6:00pm also December 8

Watch for more details on these events!

NEWS TO KNOW

Due to today's Confirmation Brunch in the Uptown Fellowship Hall, Uptown Fellowship time will be in the Family Center at the South end of the building.

STILL WAITING TO SAY "I GIVE"? We hope you will want to add your "i" to the collective mission of our church by making a financial commitment for 2014. As we wrap up our Fall Giving Campaign, you can help our vital ministries continue by turning in your Estimate of Giving Card or making your pledge on-line. Thanks!

WE ARE EXPLORING THE CREATION OF A VIDEO PRODUCTION MINISTRY TEAM which would create quality video media to be used in a variety of church settings, including worship. We have volunteer professional leadership for such a team and need people interested in developing story boards, shooting scenes, and video editing. Copywriters, grips, computer whizzes, and all creative types are welcome! Please let the church office know of your interest, 964-4249.

ADVENT CANDLE LIGHTING AT EACH ANKENY FUMC WORSHIP SITE You and your family are invited to sign up now to lead the Advent Candle Lighting moments at one of our worship services. A short reading and instructions are provided in advance. Look for the sign-up sheet or poster at your worship location.

ALL-CHURCH CONFERENCE NOVEMBER 21. 7:00PM. UPTOWN FELLOWSHIP HALL While Church Council members are expected to attend, all church members at welcome at the Annual All-Church Conference. We'll celebrate the accomplishments of the last twelve months (like the Road of Recovery ministry) and look ahead to 2014. Our superintendent, Dave Weesner, will preside.

BLOOD DRIVE Tuesday, **November 26**, 2:00-6:00pm, Uptown Fellowship Hall. Sign up online at http://www.bloodcenterofiowa.org/donate/ or call Brett Cassabaum, 963-9564.

NEW HORIZON'S ANNUAL WAFFLE BREAKFAST FUNDRAISER Saturday, **December 7**, 7:30-11:00am in the Uptown Fellowship Hall. Tickets: \$7 in advance (965-1602 or get them at the church office); \$8 at the door; kids under 5 are free. Menu: Belgian Waffles, sausage, and beverages.

FAITH CHAPEL UMW CHRISTMAS PROGRAM Sunday, **December 8**, 7:00pm. Everyone is invited to attend this special event! The Walnut Street Players will provide an evening of Christmas music, and refreshments will be served following the program. Please bring mittens, scarves, hats and socks to decorate our Christmas Giving Tree.

OPPORTUNITIES FOR ADULT STUDY & CONNECTION

THE SINGLES MINISTRY TEAM encourages all AFUMC's singles over 25 to join us for fellowship and fun on the third Saturday of every month. We will meet from 7:00-10:00pm in the Uptown Fellowship Hall (north entrances) on **November 16** for an evening of fun and games. Bring your favorite snack to share and be prepared for some special mixing! Please contact the office at 964-4249 with guestions. All are welcome!

FACING THE HOLIDAYS AFTER LOSS When grieving the death of a family member or friend, holidays can be hard. A GriefShare *Surviving the Holidays* seminar will be held Sunday, **November 24** in the Uptown Chapel, 4:00-6:00pm.To register or to find out more call Jacque Coulson, 964-4249 or email <u>Jacque.Coulson@AnkenyFUMC.org</u>.

YOUTH NEWS

COLLEGE STUDENT CARE PACKAGES! Parents of college students are invited to gather on Tuesday, **November 19** in JC's Café at 6:30pm. Bring 10 items (20 if you have 2 kids, etc.) to share with each other's kids, as we pack care package for them. Parents in attendance will then mail these care packages to their own children. If you have any questions, please contact Kathy Morgan at kathydmorgan@gmail.com.

oris, pi	case	contact Nathy Morgan at <u>Kathyunorgan@gman.com</u> .
		(Place in offering plate or return to Church Office)
		MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES - NOVEMBER 10, 2013
		I can delivery poinsettias to our members who can't get to worship.
ame _		
_		

Email

Phone_

Uptown Campus ~ Spirit Alive Blended Worship November 9, 2013 ~ 5:00pm

WELCOME / WORSHIP FOCUS

*CONGREGATIONAL GREETING

*OPENING HYMN "Once to Every Man and Nation"

*PRAISE SONGS "This Is Your House" "Today Is the Day"

JOYS & CONCERNS

PRAYERS OF THE PEOPLE/LORD'S PRAYER

PRAYER SONG "Change My Heart O God"

SCRIPTURE Matthew 10:34~38
SERMON "Shaking Things Up" Rev. Bob Ward

OFFERING OUR GIFTS TO GOD MINISTRY HIGHLIGHTS OFFERTORY *DOXOLOGY

*PARTING MUSIC "Lead On, O King Eternal"

*BLESSINGS FOR THE WEEK

Worship bags for children are available from Worship Hosts.

Note: Please silence all cell phones & refrain from flash photography during worship.

SERMON REFLECTION QUESTIONS During the coming week, you are encouraged to consider these questions in your personal prayer time or small group discussions:

- 1. Has the desire for comfort ever stood in the way of your following Christ?
- 2. What do you think God might want to "shake up" in your spiritual life?
- 3. What are the bedrock beliefs you hold on to in the midst of change?

At Ankeny First United Methodist Church, we are intentional in keeping our Membership covenant to uphold the United Methodist Church by our prayers, presence, gifts, service & witness:

PRAYERS: The following are some of our joys and concerns:

Hospitals: Mercy: Sandy Nau Mercy Hospice: Dave Longnecker Methodist: Nicole Christoph

Discharged: Paula Hembry, Lorraine Holmes, Paul Underhill

Altar Rose (CLC): In celebration of the births of Ryder Dean & Beckette Ray Robinson, twin boys of Lindsey & Kyer Robinson.

Sympathy to: ♦ Wilbur Davison on the death of his wife, Doris, on October 31. ♦ Ken Verrone on the death of his mother, Joyce Weber, on November 2.

Baptism: (Uptown 9:45) Andrew James Dunn, son of Ryan & Krista Dunn.

PRESENCE: The following are attendance figures from last week.

WORSHIP (The Road)90 (Sat)92 (8:30)275 (9:45)253 (11:00)218

(CLC-9:00)322 (CLC-10:45)130 (FC-9:00)57 (FC-10:30)77 Total = 1,510

SUNDAY SCHOOL (Uptown)125 (FC)12 (CLC)157 Total = 294

GIFTS: Last week's offering for Christ's work here and around the world:

General Budget \$44,215.69 Capital Campaign \$12,472.50 Missions \$1,431.59 Other \$460.20

SERVICE: Today's Worship Helpers are listed below.

Worship Hosts: Tom & Terri Taylor Food Hosts: Rick & Ann Fink

Worship Team: Jan Boehm, Sara Tourte, Di Swope Powerpoint: Shawn Wilkening

Opportunities for Ministry & Growth

NEWS TO KNOW

www.AnkenyFUMC.org

Due to today's Confirmation Brunch in the Uptown Fellowship Hall, Uptown Fellowship time will be in the Family Center at the South end of the building.

STILL WAITING TO SAY "I GIVE"? We hope you will want to add your "i" to the collective mission of our church by making a financial commitment for 2014. As we wrap up our Fall Giving Campaign, you can help our vital ministries continue by turning in your Estimate of Giving Card or making your pledge on-line. Thanks!

WE ARE EXPLORING THE CREATION OF A VIDEO PRODUCTION MINISTRY TEAM which would create quality video media to be used in a variety of church settings, including worship. We have volunteer professional leadership for such a team and need people interested in developing story boards, shooting scenes, and video editing. Copywriters, grips, computer whizzes, and all creative types are welcome! Please let the church office know of your interest, 964-4249.

ADVENT CANDLE LIGHTING AT EACH ANKENY FUMC WORSHIP SITE You and your family are invited to sign up now to lead the Advent Candle Lighting moments at one of our worship services. A short reading and instructions are provided in advance. Look for the sign-up sheet or poster at your worship location.

ALL-CHURCH CONFERENCE NOVEMBER 21. 7:00PM. UPTOWN FELLOWSHIP HALL While Church Council members are expected to attend, all church members at welcome at the Annual All-Church Conference. We'll celebrate the accomplishments of the last twelve months (like the Road of Recovery ministry) and look ahead to 2014. Our superintendent, Dave Weesner, will preside.

BLOOD DRIVE Tuesday, **November 26**, 2:00-6:00pm, Uptown Fellowship Hall. Sign up online at http://www.bloodcenterofiowa.org/donate/ or call Brett Cassabaum, 963-9564.

NEW HORIZON'S ANNUAL WAFFLE BREAKFAST FUNDRAISER Saturday, **December 7**, 7:30-11:00am in the Uptown Fellowship Hall. Tickets: \$7 in advance (965-1602 or get them at the church office); \$8 at the door; kids under 5 are free. Menu: Belgian Waffles, sausage, and beverages.

FAITH CHAPEL UMW CHRISTMAS PROGRAM Sunday, **December 8**, 7:00pm. Everyone is invited to attend this special event! The Walnut Street Players will provide an evening of Christmas music, and refreshments will be served following the program. Please bring mittens, scarves, hats and socks to decorate our Christmas Giving Tree.

OPPORTUNITIES FOR ADULT STUDY & CONNECTION

THE SINGLES MINISTRY TEAM encourages all AFUMC's singles over 25 to join us for fellowship and fun on the third Saturday of every month. We will meet from 7:00-10:00pm in the Uptown Fellowship Hall (north entrances) on **November 16** for an evening of fun and games. Bring your favorite snack to share and be prepared for some special mixing! Please contact the office at 964-4249 with questions. All are welcome!

FACING THE HOLIDAYS AFTER LOSS When grieving the death of a family member or friend, holidays can be hard. A GriefShare *Surviving the Holidays* seminar will be held Sunday, **November 24** in the Uptown Chapel, 4:00-6:00pm.To register or to find out more call Jacque Coulson, 964-4249 or email <u>Jacque.Coulson@AnkenyFUMC.org</u>.

YOUTH NEWS

COLLEGE STUDENT CARE PACKAGES! Parents of college students are invited to gather on Tuesday, **November 19** in JC's Café at 6:30pm. Bring 10 items (20 if you have 2 kids, etc.) to share with each other's kids, as we pack care package for them. Parents in attendance will then mail these care packages to their own children. If you have any questions, please contact Kathy Morgan at kathydmorgan@gmail.com.

 (Place in offering plate or return to Church Office)
MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES - NOVEMBER 10, 2013
I can delivery poinsettias to our members who can't get to worship.

Email

Phone

MISSION & OUTREACH

FILL THE SACK AND BRING IT BACK! Today at the conclusion of worship, you will be given a grocery sack containing a list of items needed by families who must use the DMARC Food Pantry to make ends meet. Perhaps you have been reading lately that the number of families needing such assistance is growing steadily. You can help by responding generously with gifts of food or cash (the Food Pantry can do wonders with our dollars!). **Sack Sunday** is November 17, so whether the sack you fill is large or small, please return it to any Ankeny FUMC location by next Sunday.

YOU STILL HAVE TIME TO SIGN UP FOR THE FAMILY CHRISTMAS PROJECT This program is an opportunity to purchase Christmas gifts for families who might not otherwise receive any. Register on-line for the number of individuals you wish to help through **November 11**. Paper sign-up copies are available at each Ankeny FUMC site. The assigned families will be distributed by e-mail by **Nov. 25**, and gifts can be returned to the Uptown Family Center **December 13-15**. Spending suggestions: a minimum of \$35/child and \$20/adult. Questions? Contact Tammy Engebretsen, tammye4@gmail.com.

UMW THANK OFFERING NOVEMBER 24! At all services, a second set of offering plates will be passed to receive gifts for the UMW Thank Offering designated for food vouchers distributed through the Ankeny Service Center, Bidwell Riverside Center, and our Homeless Helps Meals at Trinity and the Central Iowa Homeless Shelter.

SALVATION ARMY BELL RINGING: A GREAT HOLIDAY FAMILY MISSION PROJECT! Our church has signed up to cover several December Fridays and Saturdays at the two Ankeny Hy-Vee Stores. You can register now to ring the bell for a two hour shift on **December 6,7,13,14,20,21** at either the Hy-Vee North or the Hy-Vee at Prairie Trail. Just go online to: http://afumcring.bringit.bz/public/d8e106 to sign up. At least two people can sign up for each shift. Dress for the weather. Church names tags and bell provided. Questions? Contact Lisa Furney, lisasfurney@gmail.com.

STORAGE BINS OF BLESSING FOR OUR FRIENDS IN TRINITY'S ENGLISH LANGUAGE LEARNERS PROGRAM For the past two years, we have provided holiday gift to families of Trinity UMC's ELL students in the form of laundry baskets filled with useful household supplies. This year, we're giving them small storage bins instead of baskets. Approximately 85 storage bins with a supply list will be available for you to pick up on the weekend of November 24, with a list of needed supplies. The cost to fill a bin will be around \$70.00. Return them by December 10. You can also help with the December 17 ELL Christmas Party at Trinity. For more information, contact Jim Thornton, jimwthornton@msn.com, or Connie Weieneth, weieneth@msn.com.

DELIVER POINSETTIAS TO OUR "SAINTS AT HOME" During the Christmas season we remember those who are not able to attend worship due to poor health or mobility by delivering them a poinsettia. If you can deliver one or more poinsettias the afternoon of **December 15**, please sign the **MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES** tear-off portion of this bulletin. Questions? Contact Jacque Coulson, jacque.coulson@ankenyfumc.org or 964-4249.

CHILDREN & FAMILIES

FREE FAMILY ADVENT DEVOTIONALS AVAILABLE STARTING NOVEMBER 17! Pick up one of the following devotional booklets for your family at all 3 worship sites: "A Bright Star in Bethlehem" Stickers and Devotions for Children (great for younger children) —Daily devotions by David Mead follow the story of God's promise from the bright light of creation to the appearance of the Bethlehem star. "Waiting for Jesus in a Hurry-Up World" Daily Family Devotions for Advent (great for older children)—These daily activities and prayers offer families a practical way to step back from the rush and remember the One for whom we are waiting.

MARK YOUR CALENDARS NOW FOR THESE FAMILY EVENTS DURING THE SEASON OF ADVENT!

- Children's Christmas Programs—A Christmas Present:
 December 8 (CLC & Uptown) 2:00pm & December 15 (Faith Chapel) 10:30am
- Advent Festival—Bethlehem Bound! Sunday, December 8 from 3:00-5:00pm in the Uptown Family Center. For this event, we need: sugar cookies, frosting, and actors to portray characters in the town of Bethlehem. If you can fill any of these needs, please call Pat Crownover, 964-4249.
- Advent Family Pizza Party in the Uptown Fellowship Hall from 4:00-6:00pm also December 8

Watch for more details on these events!

Faith Chapel ~ Traditional Worship November 10, 2013 ~ 9:00am

PRELUDE

WELCOME / ANNOUNCEMENTS

*CALL TO WORSHIP

*OPENING HYMN "Come! Come! Everybody Worship" TFWS #2271 *PRAYER OF CONFESSION

*WORDS OF PARDON AND ASSURANCE

*OUR RESPONSE "Glory Be to the Father" #70 *PASSING OF THE PEACE

#95

PRAYERS OF THE PEOPLE ~ JOYS & CONCERNS

SERMON HYMN "Come, Ye Thankful People, Come" #694 SCRIPTURE READING 2 Thessalonians 2:13~17

SERMON "God Has Chosen You" Rev. Dick Pfaltzgraff

OFFERTORY

*DOXOLOGY & PRAYER OF DEDICATION

*HYMN OF DEDICATION "For the Fruits of This Creation" #97

*CLOSING BLESSING / BENEDICTION SONG

*POSTLUDE

*Please stand if you are able.

Join us for fellowship downstairs in the Fellowship Hall. Note: Please silence all cell phones & refrain from flash photography during worship.

SERMON REFLECTION QUESTIONS During the coming week, you are encouraged to consider these questions in your personal prayer time or small group discussions:

- 1. How do you feel about being chosen by God?
- 2. What is involved in standing firm?
- 3. When I am so weak, how can I ever be strong?

At Ankeny First United Methodist Church, we are intentional in keeping our Membership covenant to uphold the United Methodist Church by our prayers, presence, gifts, service & witness:

PRAYERS: The following are some of our joys and concerns:

Hospitals: Mercy: Sandy Nau Mercy Hospice: Dave Longnecker Methodist: Nicole Christoph

Discharged: Paula Hembry, Lorraine Holmes, Paul Underhill

Altar Rose (CLC): In celebration of the births of Ryder Dean & Beckette Ray Robinson, twin boys of Lindsey &

Sympathy to: ♦ Wilbur Davison on the death of his wife, Doris, on October 31. ♦ Ken Verrone on the death of his mother. Jovce Weber, on November 2.

Baptism: (Uptown 9:45) Andrew James Dunn, son of Ryan & Krista Dunn.

PRESENCE: The following are attendance figures from last week.

(The Road)90 (Sat)92 (8:30)275 (9:45)253 (11:00)218

(CLC-9:00)322 (CLC-10:45)130 (FC-9:00)57 (FC-10:30)77 Total = 1,510

SUNDAY SCHOOL (Uptown)125 (FC)12 (CLC)157 Total = 294

GIFTS: Last week's offering for Christ's work here and around the world:

General Budget \$44,215.69 Capital Campaign \$12,472.50 Missions \$1,431.59 Other \$460.20

SERVICE: Today's Worship Helpers:

Audio/Video: Dean Pollpeter Organist: Kay Riggins

Opportunities for Ministry & Growth

www.AnkenyFUMC.org

MISSION & OUTREACH

FILL THE SACK AND BRING IT BACK! Today at the conclusion of worship, you will be given a grocery sack containing a list of items needed by families who must use the DMARC Food Pantry to make ends meet. Perhaps you have been reading lately that the number of families needing such assistance is growing steadily. You can help by responding generously with gifts of food or cash (the Food Pantry can do wonders with our dollars!). Sack Sunday is November 17, so whether the sack you fill is large or small, please return it to any Ankeny FUMC location by next Sunday.

YOU STILL HAVE TIME TO SIGN UP FOR THE FAMILY CHRISTMAS PROJECT This program is an opportunity to purchase Christmas gifts for families who might not otherwise receive any. Register on-line for the number of individuals you wish to help through November 11. Paper sign-up copies are available at each Ankeny FUMC site. The assigned families will be distributed by e-mail by Nov. 25, and gifts can be returned to the Uptown Family Center December 13-15. Spending suggestions: a minimum of \$35/child and \$20/ adult. Questions? Contact Tammy Engebretsen, tammye4@gmail.com.

UMW THANK OFFERING NOVEMBER 24! At all services, a second set of offering plates will be passed to receive gifts for the UMW Thank Offering designated for food vouchers distributed through the Ankeny Service Center. Bidwell Riverside Center. and our Homeless Helps Meals at Trinity and the Central Iowa Homeless Shelter.

SALVATION ARMY BELL RINGING: A GREAT HOLIDAY FAMILY MISSION PRO-JECT! Our church has signed up to cover several December Fridays and Saturdays at the two Ankeny Hy-Vee Stores. You can register now to ring the bell for a two hour shift on December 6,7,13,14,20,21 at either the Hy-Vee North or the Hy-Vee at Prairie Trail. Just go online to: http://afumcring.bringit.bz/public/d8e106 to sign up. At least two people can sign up for each shift. Dress for the weather. Church names tags and bell provided. Questions? Contact Lisa Furney, <u>lisasfurney@gmail.com</u>.

STORAGE BINS OF BLESSING FOR OUR FRIENDS IN TRINITY'S ENGLISH LANGUAGE **LEARNERS PROGRAM** For the past two years, we have provided holiday gift to families of Trinity UMC's ELL students in the form of laundry baskets filled with useful household supplies. This year, we're giving them small storage bins instead of baskets. Approximately 85 storage bins with a supply list will be available for you to pick up on the weekend of November 24, with a list of needed supplies. The cost to fill a bin will be around \$70.00. Return them by December 10. You can also help with the December 17 ELL Christmas Party at Trinity. For more information, contact Jim Thornton, jimwthornton@msn.com, or Connie Weieneth, weieneth@msn.com.

DELIVER POINSETTIAS TO OUR "SAINTS AT HOME" During the Christmas season we remember those who are not able to attend worship due to poor health or mobility by delivering them a poinsettia. If you can deliver one or more poinsettias the afternoon of December 15, please sign the MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES tear-off portion of this bulletin. Questions? Contact Jacque Coulson, jacque.coulson@ankenvfumc.org or 964-4249.

CHILDREN & FAMILIES

FREE FAMILY ADVENT DEVOTIONALS AVAILABLE STARTING NOVEMBER 17! Pick up one of the following devotional booklets for your family at all 3 worship sites: "A Bright Star in Bethlehem" Stickers and Devotions for Children (great for younger children) —Daily devotions by David Mead follow the story of God's promise from the bright light of creation to the appearance of the Bethlehem star. "Waiting for Jesus in a Hurry-Up World" Daily Family Devotions for Advent (great for older children)—These daily activities and prayers offer families a practical way to step back from the rush and remember the One for whom we are waiting.

MARK YOUR CALENDARS NOW FOR THESE FAMILY EVENTS DURING THE **SEASON OF ADVENT!**

- Children's Christmas Programs—A Christmas Present:
- December 8 (CLC & Uptown) 2:00pm & December 15 (Faith Chapel) 10:30am • Advent Festival—Bethlehem Bound! Sunday, December 8 from 3:00-5:00pm in
- the Uptown Family Center. For this event, we need: sugar cookies, frosting, and actors to portray characters in the town of Bethlehem. If you can fill any of these needs, please call Pat Crownover, 964-4249.
- Advent Family Pizza Party in the Uptown Fellowship Hall from 4:00-6:00pm also December 8

Watch for more details on these events!

Due to today's Confirmation Brunch in the Uptown Fellowship Hall, Uptown Fellowship time will be in the Family Center at the South end of the building.

NEWS TO KNOW

STILL WAITING TO SAY "I GIVE"? We hope you will want to add your "i" to the collective mission of our church by making a financial commitment for 2014. As we wrap up our Fall Giving Campaign, you can help our vital ministries continue by turning in your Estimate of Giving Card or making your pledge on-line. Thanks!

WE ARE EXPLORING THE CREATION OF A VIDEO PRODUCTION MINISTRY TEAM which would create quality video media to be used in a variety of church settings, including worship. We have volunteer professional leadership for such a team and need people interested in developing story boards, shooting scenes, and video editing. Copywriters, grips, computer whizzes, and all creative types are welcome! Please let the church office know of your interest, 964-4249.

ADVENT CANDLE LIGHTING AT EACH ANKENY FUMC WORSHIP SITE You and your family are invited to sign up now to lead the Advent Candle Lighting moments at one of our worship services. A short reading and instructions are provided in advance. Look for the sign-up sheet or poster at your worship location.

ALL-CHURCH CONFERENCE NOVEMBER 21, 7:00PM, UPTOWN FELLOWSHIP HALL While Church Council members are expected to attend, all church members at welcome at the Annual All-Church Conference. We'll celebrate the accomplishments of the last twelve months (like the Road of Recovery ministry) and look ahead to 2014. Our superintendent, Dave Weesner, will preside.

BLOOD DRIVE Tuesday, November 26, 2:00-6:00pm, Uptown Fellowship Hall. Sign up online at http://www.bloodcenterofiowa.org/donate/ or call Brett Cassabaum, 963-9564.

NEW HORIZON'S ANNUAL WAFFLE BREAKFAST FUNDRAISER Saturday, December 7. 7:30-11:00am in the Uptown Fellowship Hall. Tickets: \$7 in advance (965-1602 or get them at the church office); \$8 at the door; kids under 5 are free. Menu: Belgian Waffles, sausage, and beverages.

FAITH CHAPEL UMW CHRISTMAS PROGRAM Sunday, December 8, 7:00pm . Everyone is invited to attend this special event! The Walnut Street Players will provide an evening of Christmas music, and refreshments will be served following the program. Please bring mittens, scarves, hats and socks to decorate our Christmas Giving Tree.

OPPORTUNITIES FOR ADULT STUDY & CONNECTION

THE SINGLES MINISTRY TEAM encourages all AFUMC's singles over 25 to join us for fellowship and fun on the third Saturday of every month. We will meet from 7:00-10:00pm in the Uptown Fellowship Hall (north entrances) on November 16 for an evening of fun and games. Bring your favorite snack to share and be prepared for some special mixing! Please contact the office at 964-4249 with questions. All are welcome!

FACING THE HOLIDAYS AFTER LOSS When grieving the death of a family member or friend, holidays can be hard. A GriefShare Surviving the Holidays seminar will be held Sunday, November 24 in the Uptown Chapel, 4:00-6:00pm. To register or to find out more call Jacque Coulson, 964-4249 or email Jacque.Coulson@AnkenyFUMC.org.

YOUTH NEWS

COLLEGE STUDENT CARE PACKAGES! Parents of college students are invited to gather on Tuesday, November 19 in JC's Café at 6:30pm. Bring 10 items (20 if you have 2 kids, etc.) to share with each other's kids, as we pack care package for them. Parents in attendance will then mail these care packages to their own children. If you have any ques-

piease	contact Katny Morgan at <u>katnydmorgan@gmaii.com</u> .
	(Place in offering plate or return to Church Office)
	MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES - NOVEMBER 10, 2013
	I can delivery poinsettias to our members who can't get to worship.
	Email
	· ·

Faith Chapel ~ Contemporary Worship November 10, 2013 ~ 10:30am

WELCOME / WORSHIP FOCUS

ANNOUNCEMENTS

*PASS THE PEACE OF CHRIST

*PRAISE SONGS

A TIME OF PRAYER

SCRIPTURE READING

2 Thessalonians 2:13~17

SERMON

"God Has Chosen You" Rev. Dick Pfaltzgraff

OFFERTORY

*BENEDICTION

*Please stand if you are able.

Join us for fellowship downstairs in the Fellowship Hall.

Note: Please silence all cell phones & refrain from flash photography during worship.

SERMON REFLECTION QUESTIONS During the coming week, you are encouraged to consider these questions in your personal prayer time or small group dis-

- 1. How do you feel about being chosen by God?
- 2. What is involved in standing firm?
- 3. When I am so weak, how can I ever be strong?

At Ankeny First United Methodist Church, we are intentional in keeping our Membership covenant to uphold the United Methodist Church by our prayers, presence, gifts, service & witness:

PRAYERS: The following are some of our joys and concerns:

Hospitals: Mercy: Sandy Nau Mercy Hospice: Dave Longnecker Methodist: Nicole Christoph

Discharged: Paula Hembry, Lorraine Holmes, Paul Underhill

Altar Rose (CLC): In celebration of the births of Ryder Dean & Beckette Ray Robinson, twin boys of Lindsey &

Sympathy to: ♦ Wilbur Davison on the death of his wife, Doris, on October 31. ♦ Ken Verrone on the death of his mother, Joyce Weber, on November 2.

Baptism: (Uptown 9:45) Andrew James Dunn, son of Ryan & Krista Dunn.

PRESENCE: The following are attendance figures from last week.

(The Road)90 (Sat)92 (8:30)275 (9:45)253 (11:00)218

(CLC-9:00)322 (CLC-10:45)130 (FC-9:00)57 (FC-10:30)77 Total = 1,510

SUNDAY SCHOOL (Uptown)125 (FC)12 (CLC)157 Total = 294

GIFTS: Last week's offering for Christ's work here and around the world:

General Budget \$44,215.69 Capital Campaign \$12,472.50 Missions \$1,431.59 Other \$460.20

SERVICE: Today's Worship Helpers are listed below.

Audio/Visual: Dean Pollpeter Worship Team: Claire Brown

Opportunities for Ministry & Growth

NEWS TO KNOW

www.AnkenyFUMC.org

Due to today's Confirmation Brunch in the Uptown Fellowship Hall, Uptown Fellowship time will be in the Family Center at the South end of the building.

STILL WAITING TO SAY "I GIVE"? We hope you will want to add your "i" to the collective mission of our church by making a financial commitment for 2014. As we wrap up our Fall Giving Campaign, you can help our vital ministries continue by turning in your Estimate of Giving Card or making your pledge on-line. Thanks!

WE ARE EXPLORING THE CREATION OF A VIDEO PRODUCTION MINISTRY TEAM which would create quality video media to be used in a variety of church settings, including worship. We have volunteer professional leadership for such a team and need people interested in developing story boards, shooting scenes, and video editing. Copywriters, grips, computer whizzes, and all creative types are welcome! Please let the church office know of your interest, 964-4249.

ADVENT CANDLE LIGHTING AT EACH ANKENY FUMC WORSHIP SITE You and your family are invited to sign up now to lead the Advent Candle Lighting moments at one of our worship services. A short reading and instructions are provided in advance. Look for the sign-up sheet or poster at your worship location.

ALL-CHURCH CONFERENCE NOVEMBER 21, 7:00PM, UPTOWN FELLOWSHIP HALL While Church Council members are expected to attend, all church members at welcome at the Annual All-Church Conference. We'll celebrate the accomplishments of the last twelve months (like the Road of Recovery ministry) and look ahead to 2014. Our superintendent, Dave Weesner, will preside.

BLOOD DRIVE Tuesday, November 26, 2:00-6:00pm, Uptown Fellowship Hall. Sign up online at http://www.bloodcenterofiowa.org/donate/ or call Brett Cassabaum, 963-9564.

NEW HORIZON'S ANNUAL WAFFLE BREAKFAST FUNDRAISER Saturday, December 7. 7:30-11:00am in the Uptown Fellowship Hall. Tickets: \$7 in advance (965-1602 or get them at the church office); \$8 at the door; kids under 5 are free. Menu: Belgian Waffles, sausage, and beverages.

FAITH CHAPEL UMW CHRISTMAS PROGRAM Sunday, December 8, 7:00pm . Everyone is invited to attend this special event! The Walnut Street Players will provide an evening of Christmas music, and refreshments will be served following the program. Please bring mittens, scarves, hats and socks to decorate our Christmas Giving Tree.

OPPORTUNITIES FOR ADULT STUDY & CONNECTION

THE SINGLES MINISTRY TEAM encourages all AFUMC's singles over 25 to join us for fellowship and fun on the third Saturday of every month. We will meet from 7:00-10:00pm in the Uptown Fellowship Hall (north entrances) on November 16 for an evening of fun and games. Bring your favorite snack to share and be prepared for some special mixing! Please contact the office at 964-4249 with questions. All are welcome!

FACING THE HOLIDAYS AFTER LOSS When grieving the death of a family member or friend, holidays can be hard. A GriefShare Surviving the Holidays seminar will be held Sunday, November 24 in the Uptown Chapel, 4:00-6:00pm. To register or to find out more call Jacque Coulson, 964-4249 or email Jacque.Coulson@AnkenyFUMC.org.

YOUTH NEWS

COLLEGE STUDENT CARE PACKAGES! Parents of college students are invited to gather on Tuesday, November 19 in JC's Café at 6:30pm. Bring 10 items (20 if you have 2 kids, etc.) to share with each other's kids, as we pack care package for them. Parents in attendance will then mail these care packages to their own children. If you have any questions, please contact Kathy Morgan at kathydmorgan@gmail.com.

(Place in offering plate or return to Church Office)
 · (Place in offering plate or return to Church Office)
MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES - NOVEMBER 10, 2013
I can delivery poinsettias to our members who can't get to worship.

Email

Phone

MISSION & OUTREACH

FILL THE SACK AND BRING IT BACK! Today at the conclusion of worship, you will be given a grocery sack containing a list of items needed by families who must use the DMARC Food Pantry to make ends meet. Perhaps you have been reading lately that the number of families needing such assistance is growing steadily. You can help by responding generously with gifts of food or cash (the Food Pantry can do wonders with our dollars!). Sack Sunday is November 17, so whether the sack you fill is large or small, please return it to any Ankeny FUMC location by next Sunday.

YOU STILL HAVE TIME TO SIGN UP FOR THE FAMILY CHRISTMAS PROJECT This program is an opportunity to purchase Christmas gifts for families who might not otherwise receive any. Register on-line for the number of individuals you wish to help through November 11. Paper sign-up copies are available at each Ankeny FUMC site. The assigned families will be distributed by e-mail by Nov. 25, and gifts can be returned to the Uptown Family Center December 13-15. Spending suggestions: a minimum of \$35/child and \$20/ adult. Questions? Contact Tammy Engebretsen, tammye4@gmail.com.

UMW THANK OFFERING NOVEMBER 24! At all services, a second set of offering plates will be passed to receive gifts for the UMW Thank Offering designated for food vouchers distributed through the Ankeny Service Center. Bidwell Riverside Center. and our Homeless Helps Meals at Trinity and the Central Iowa Homeless Shelter.

SALVATION ARMY BELL RINGING: A GREAT HOLIDAY FAMILY MISSION PRO-JECT! Our church has signed up to cover several December Fridays and Saturdays at the two Ankeny Hy-Vee Stores. You can register now to ring the bell for a two hour shift on December 6,7,13,14,20,21 at either the Hy-Vee North or the Hy-Vee at Prairie Trail. Just go online to: http://afumcring.bringit.bz/public/d8e106 to sign up. At least two people can sign up for each shift. Dress for the weather. Church names tags and bell provided. Questions? Contact Lisa Furney, <u>lisasfurney@gmail.com</u>.

STORAGE BINS OF BLESSING FOR OUR FRIENDS IN TRINITY'S ENGLISH LANGUAGE **LEARNERS PROGRAM** For the past two years, we have provided holiday gift to families of Trinity UMC's ELL students in the form of laundry baskets filled with useful household supplies. This year, we're giving them small storage bins instead of baskets. Approximately 85 storage bins with a supply list will be available for you to pick up on the weekend of November 24, with a list of needed supplies. The cost to fill a bin will be around \$70.00. Return them by December 10. You can also help with the December 17 ELL Christmas Party at Trinity. For more information, contact Jim Thornton, jimwthornton@msn.com, or Connie Weieneth, weieneth@msn.com.

DELIVER POINSETTIAS TO OUR "SAINTS AT HOME" During the Christmas season we remember those who are not able to attend worship due to poor health or mobility by delivering them a poinsettia. If you can deliver one or more poinsettias the afternoon of December 15, please sign the MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES tear-off portion of this bulletin. Questions? Contact Jacque Coulson, jacque.coulson@ankenvfumc.org or 964-4249.

CHILDREN & FAMILIES

FREE FAMILY ADVENT DEVOTIONALS AVAILABLE STARTING NOVEMBER 17! Pick up one of the following devotional booklets for your family at all 3 worship sites: "A Bright Star in Bethlehem" Stickers and Devotions for Children (great for younger children) —Daily devotions by David Mead follow the story of God's promise from the bright light of creation to the appearance of the Bethlehem star. "Waiting for Jesus in a Hurry-Up World" Daily Family Devotions for Advent (great for older children)—These daily activities and prayers offer families a practical way to step back from the rush and remember the One for whom we are waiting.

MARK YOUR CALENDARS NOW FOR THESE FAMILY EVENTS DURING THE **SEASON OF ADVENT!**

- Children's Christmas Programs—A Christmas Present: December 8 (CLC & Uptown) 2:00pm & December 15 (Faith Chapel) 10:30am
- Advent Festival—Bethlehem Bound! Sunday, December 8 from 3:00-5:00pm in the Uptown Family Center. For this event, we need: sugar cookies, frosting, and actors to portray characters in the town of Bethlehem. If you can fill any of these needs, please call Pat Crownover, 964-4249.
- Advent Family Pizza Party in the Uptown Fellowship Hall from 4:00-6:00pm also December 8

Watch for more details on these events!